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Obesity rates continued their climb in 31 states last year. No state showed a decline.
 Mississippi became the first state to crack the 30% barrier for adults considered to be obese. West Virginia and Alabama were close behind, according to the Trust for America's Health, a research group that focuses on disease prevention.      
The numbers are worse in Alabama. Twenty nine (29%) percent of adults are obese. An additional 36 percent are overweight. Collectively, sixty five (65%) percent of adults in Alabama are overweight or obese (Behavior Risk Factor Surveillance System, 2005). 

The numbers of overweight youth in Alabama are rising fast as well. Data from the 2005 Youth Risk Behavior Survey shows that among high school students, 15 percent are overweight and 18 percent are at risk for overweight. 

          If this trend continues, by the year 2020, the state will have an estimated 21% increase in obesity, 40% increase in diabetes, 30% increase in hypertension, and 30% increase in arthritis (Chronic Disease in Alabama, Past, Present, and Future Trends, ADPH, 2004).      

When it comes to weighing too much, there's no group in Alabama in worse shape than white men.  Three of every four white men in Alabama are Overweight and one in four is Obese (Trust for America’s Health, 2007). 
          Although one of the national health objectives for the year 2010 is to reduce the prevalence of obesity among adults to less than 15%, current data indicate that the situation is worsening rather than improving. 
              Combating obesity and its many attendant illnesses will require more than drugs or diet books, but rather real changes in our eating habits to get us moving again toward healthier, happier, more useful lives. 

            Overweight individuals who lose as little as 10% of their body weight, can attain significant health benefits. In a retrospective analysis (looking back after an event has happened) of type 2 non-insulin-dependent diabetic patients it was concluded that for each 2.2 lbs of weight loss life span increased by 3 to 4 months. 
          In order to combat this ominous trend, Troy University is planning to conduct a workshop on “A Healthy Way to Lose Weight” on July 16, 2008, from 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. on the Dothan Campus.
          Upon completion of this presentation, participants will be able to develop an effective

action plan for losing one-pound-a-week, adopt a healthful diet by making wiser food choices, 

and assume a more physically active lifestyle.
The workshop will be open to Nurses (RN/LPN), Social Workers and Counselors, dieticians, Nursing Home Administrators, and Assisted Living Administrators, extension agents, health educators, and interested individuals. 
            CEU will be awarded to all health professionals.  For more information or to register call at 334 983-0005 or visit dothan.troy.edu
This could well be the most important seminar with respect to your health and well being that you will ever attend.
	

	


